
 

 

TFLS-01598 April 11, 2024 

Via Email  

Charles Terefenko, Borough Administrator 

Borough of Tinton Falls 

556 Tinton Avenue 

Tinton Falls, NJ 07724     

 

Re: 2024 Roadway Improvement Program 

 Recommendation of Award 

 Borough of Tinton Falls 

 

Dear Mr. Terefenko: 

 

On Friday, April 5, 2024, eight (8) bids were received for the above referenced project.  A detailed bid 

summary is attached.  The following is a list of the bidders and their respective bids: 

 
Bidder Proposal A Proposal B Proposal C Proposal D Add Alt 1 Add Alt 2 Total 

Fernandes 

Construction 

$547,852.68 $484,801.06 $334,759.50 $1,860,753.10 $35,340.71 $121,028.51 $3,384,535.56 

P&A Const. $542,623.55 $496,254.08 $419,629.87 $1,890,060.32 $82,760.70 $100,600.00 $3,531,928.52 

S&G Paving $567,637.86* $559,766.24 $380,192.88 $1,863,971.73 $59,865.00 $144,007.31 $3,575,441.02* 

Meco, Inc. $576,637.86 $493,179.80 $360,722.60 $1,990,000.45 $51,560.00 $115,664.25 $3,587,284.35 

Black Rock 

Enterprises, 

LLC 

$563,785.59 $552,841.55 $406,958.61 $2,064,117.65 $33,620.00 $153,676.10 $3,774,999.50 

Precise 

Construction, 

Inc. 

$690,625.00 $545,617.50* $375,523.50 $2,011,542.50 $34,190.00 $143,147.00 $3,800,645.50* 

S. Brothers, 

Inc. 

$699,633.31 $570,106.25 $443,086.11* $2,076,853.90 $55,990.00 $149,355.90 $3,995,025.47* 

L&L Paving 

Company, 

Inc. 

$899,367.00 $735,443.00 $478,153.00 $2,317,045.25 $57,870.00 $156,918.00 $4,644,805.25 

Engineer’s 

Estimate 

$676,811.67 $567,564.40 $414,501.90 $2,217,035.42 $42,260.00 $141,956.07 $4,060,129.46 

 

*Corrected Bid Amount 

 

The apparent low bidder is Fernandes Construction Inc., 25 Stonegate Drive, Monroe, NJ 08831.   

Fernandes Construction is a responsible bidder in which T&M and the Borough have satisfactory past 

experience on jobs of similar scope.  It is our understanding that at this time the Borough has adequate 

funds in place to award Proposals A, B, C, D and Add Alternates No. 1 and 2.  The total amount for this 
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Le: Charles Terefenko, Borough Administrator 

Re: 2024 Roadway Improvement Program 

 Recommendation of Award 

 Borough of Tinton Falls 

 
work is $3,384,535.56 which is below our Engineer’s Estimate of $4,060,129.46. I therefore recommend 

award of a contract to Fernandes Construction, Inc. in the amount of $3,384,535.56.   

 

The award should be made subject to the review and approval by the Director of Law, the New Jersey 

Department of Transportation, the Monmouth County Community Development Block Program, and the 

New Jersey Department of Labor, Office of Wage and Hour Compliance and certification to the 

availability of funds by the CFO. 

 

If you have any questions or require additional information, please call. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

T&M ASSOCIATES 

 

 

       

MICHAEL MACFARLANE, P.E., C.M.E. 

TINTON FALLS CONSULTING ENGINEER 

MM:PS 

Enclosures 

cc: Michelle Hutchinson, Borough Clerk  

 Thomas Fallon, CFO 

 Kevin Starkey, Director of Law  

 Shanon Rathyen, Purchasing Agent  

 Mark Shaffery, Director of Public Works  
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